Regular Meeting			  			        		January 28, 2019
	
The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, January 27th, 2020 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2106 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  All rose to the pledge of Allegiance.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Lanny Wertz with Supervisors Richard Barto, Patrick Deitrick, Matthew Dodge and Kaydee Miller present.  Visitors present included Bob Lyman, Bill Staggert, Paul A. Wertman, Bob Eder, Myles Jenkins, Larry Stout and Todd A Winder.

Public Concern – Resident, Larry Stout, reminded the Supervisors of the Regional Police meeting January 28th beginning at 6:30 p.m.

The minutes from the Reorganization and January 6th Regular Township meeting were approved as presented on a motion from Supervisor Deitrick, second by Supervisor Miller, unanimous vote.

	Road Master Report – The crew checked roads, picked up leaves, mixed salt and anti-skid and washed the 2006 and 2017.  They pushed up three loads of salt, washed the 2012, cleaned and opened the pipes on Riddell Road and inspected Saeger Station Rd. for transformer hauling.  They plowed snow and put down anti-skid, inspected the Freightliner, post inspection of Saeger Station Rd., snow clean-up, plowed drifts, called in PA One Calls, plowed berms back and washed the backhoe.  They sharpened the chain saw blade, blocked off Burley Drive, fueled the backhoe, went to Elery Nau for supplies and checked the roads for tree limbs.

 	Unfinished Business – Supervisor Wertz will be attending the Lycoming County Area Coordination Committee Meeting February 6th from 9:00 a.m. until 10:30 a.m. at the Duboistown Borough Fire Hall.  The Supervisors will try to schedule a Thursday meeting with Kelle Robinson concerning an EMA Coordinator.  Supervisor Wertz was appointed voting delegate to the Township Association State Convention.  The Supervisors will schedule a meeting to tour the roads when the weather gets better.  

New Business – The Excess Maintenance Agreement Resolution for Lentzcaping, Inc. was approved on a motion from Supervisor Deitrick, second from Supervisor Miller, unanimous vote.  The Supervisors discussed purchasing a new truck and equipment.  They reviewed prices for a new truck, John Deere tractor and an Alamo mower.  After discussing the cost, age of equipment, trade-in value and priority purchase, the Supervisors decided the Township needs the John Deere tractor and Alamo mower now and the truck order can wait until later.  Supervisor Deitrick made a motion, second by Supervisor Dodge, unanimous vote, to order the John Deere tractor now and see if they would offer a trade-in.  Resident, Bob Lyman, questioned ordering now when there are roads that need repaired.  Supervisor Wertz replied the only road in the township in need of repair is Heilman Development.

 	Correspondence was presented and reviewed.   Supervisor Deitrick questioned the extension of the Resolution for the transfer of the liquor license for Sheetz.

The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Deitrick, second by Supervisor Miller, unanimous vote.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	  	17 Checks	$ 15,128.45
			State Fund	 	  0 Checks	$            .00
		 
	


Public Comment – Fire Chief, Todd Winder, reported one of the ambulances was in an accident.  Someone ran a red light and ran into the front and it is damaged.  No one was in the ambulance and there were no injuries.  It will be out of service until repaired and the state will not permit using a loaner.  Todd also commented that DEP and the Conservation District was down today and checked where they are dumping dirt.   A NPDES Permit is not needed.  Clinton Township had a call in the Borough.  Resident, Myles Jenkins of 176 McNett Road explained the notice he received from the Codes office and the problems he is having.  Todd Winder commented Jim Fenstermacher is the only person listed that can sign.  Bob Eder wants to know when the issues will be resolved at Bryson’s Garage.  This is a residential district.  Supervisor Wertz and the zoning officer will visit the property.   Bob also questioned the company across from Brysons.  Supervisor Deitrick has talked to the zoning officer about the business.  The property belongs to Justin Harer and the business is out of Montoursville.       

	The regular meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.  The Supervisors went into an Executive Session.  At 8:30 p.m. the meeting reconvened and adjourned.



							Janet F. Mincemoyer, Secretary




					 
